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New Multi-Use Games Area (MUGA) 
A state of the art Multi Use Games Area 

(“MUGA”) should be ready by the time 

you read this. Visit the playing field near 

the village hall to enjoy this new facility. 

Thanks to all involved in making this 

happen.  

 

We still need help raising circa £6,000 to 

pay for it. Please contact the Clerk on theclerk@hempnallpc.org or 01508 

498467 if you can help in any way be it, seeking grants, holding a coffee 

morning, donating or simply offering some time to help.  

 

 

 

New SAM2 unit 
We are pleased to announce the purchase of a 

second SAM2 unit for Hempnall. This will 

be in the village at various locations to 

compliment the other unit which we share 

with nearby villages.  

 

The Community Speed Watch Group in 

Hempnall is having great success. Thank you 

to all involved. Why not find out more about 

joining the group?  Contact Steve Burley on 01508 499300 or email 

s_burley@yahoo.com 
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HPC now available "virtually" all the time at 

www.hempnallpc.org  
Write to the Clerk at Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2NG. theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

New Parking Enforcement 
 

Parking enforcement is now 

undertaken by the local 

authority, South Norfolk 

Council (“SNC”) and not the 

police. SNC can be contacted 

on:   

 

01508 533701 
 

Vehicles parked in a dangerous position where its position could cause 

injury (not simply an inconvenience) to someone using the road (e.g. 

parking on a blind bend or on a humpback bridge) are matters for the 

police. Such incidents should be reported at the time using 101.  

 

 

 

Hedge cutting 
Just a friendly reminder to cut back your hedge so it 

does not overhang or obstruct public paths causing 

inconvenience or even a danger to pedestrians, 

particularly those with pushchairs. Thank you.  

 

 

 
Councillor/Clerk Telephone No. Email address 

David Hook – Chairman – Tree Warden 01508 498187 hookd74@yahoo.com 

Liz Allen - Village Hall Rep - Democracy Champion 01508 499357 liz.allen1@btinternet.com 

Steve Burley - Highways Liaison 01508 499300 s_burley@yahoo.com 

Kevin Cunningham 01508 499502 kevcunningham@aol.com 

Richard Delf -Vice Chairman - Playing Field Liaison 01508 499788 richard@delfsgarage.co.uk 

Roger Parker 01508 499479 rogerparker34@gmail.com 

Hamish Rose - Footpaths Officer 01508 498486 hamishandgeorgina@btinternet.com 

Mike Turner- Tree Warden - SAM2 Officer - Highways Liaison 01508 499423 mike.turner45@btinternet.com 

Peter Workman - Playing field Liaison 01508 499729 pworkman@hempnallpc.org 

Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

Members of the public and press are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held in The Mill Centre at 
7.30pm on 19/09/17, 17/10/17, 21/11/17, 19/12/17Copies of the full minutes of meetings can be found on our website. 

http://www.hempnallpc.org/

